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Town of Auburn 
Highway Safety Committee 

May 19, 2021 
 

Committee Members Present:  Mike DiPietro, Chairman, Sgt. Kevin Cashman, Todd Bedard 
Dan Carpenter and Dennis Vieira 
 
Call to Order:  Mr. DiPietro called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM. 
 
Old Business 
 
Approval of Minutes – April 21, 2021 
 
Mr. Vieira motioned to approve the April 21, 2021 meeting minutes seconded by Mr. 
Bedard.  A vote was taken, all were in favor, the motion passed unanimously. 
 
Police Report 
 
Sgt. Cashman reported 153 motor vehicle stops with 12 summonses, five motor vehicle related 
arrests and 14 accidents.  Sgt. Cashman reported the radar trailer was deployed at Anderson 
Way for two days and recorded seven vehicles, 100% in compliance.  Grants are coming up. 
 
Mr. Carpenter asked why the speed limit sign was removed.  Mr. Bedard noted the Planning 
Board approved removing the speed limit sign to see if it would deter speeding.  Chief Pelton 
has advised the prima facia speed limit is 35 mph when not posted, so it would still be 
enforceable.   
 
Road Agent Report 

Mr. DiPietro reported catch basins are being marked around Town and streets are being striped. 

Mr. DiPietro asked Mr. Bedard if there was any news from Water Works concerning the swap 
related to improving Depot Road and Mr. Bedard indicated negotiations are underway. 

Adjourn 
 
The next meeting is on June 16, 2021 at 7 PM. 
 
Mr. Bedard motioned to adjourn the meeting at 7:20 PM.  Sgt. Cashman seconded the 
motion.  With all in favor, the motion passed unanimously. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Nancy J. Hoijer, 
Recording Secretary 


